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January 

          Christ Church Episcopal 
                                   A ministry of the Diocese of Ohio 

                                 Seeking to be a welcoming community of faith, grounded                 
                  in the gospel of Jesus Christ, serving Hudson and beyond. 

We will gather as a parish to elect new vestry members, hear a few brief  
reports, thank out-going vestry members, and adopt the 2022 Christ  

Church budget.  The meeting will be in-person, but subject to change to 
 a Zoom meeting if needed due to Covid. Fifty members in good standing 

are required for a quorum, so please plan to join us. Your presence matters! 

Diocese Canon: Title II, Canon 1, Section 3(a): In every Parish of the Diocese, 
there shall be held an Annual Meeting, for the election of members of the Vestry and 
for the transaction of such other business as may properly come before such meeting.  
Unless otherwise provided (by Articles of Incorporation, By-Laws, or by Resolu-
tion), such meeting shall be held on the third Sunday of January in each year. 
 
Diocese Canon: Title II, Canon 1, Section 5(a): All members of the Parish who are 
communicants in good standing as defined by the Canons of the Episcopal Church 
and not being under sixteen years of age shall be qualified to vote in its meetings.   

The Vestry Candidates are: 
Judy Brookhart, Tina Monreal, Jacob Phillips 

 

The Diocesan Convention Delegates are: 
RuthAnne Belton, Malcolm Robbie, Ellen Turner 

 

Information about the vestry and diocesan convention delegate  
candidates can be found inside this issue of The Communicant. 

                   There will be a planned activity in the Parish Hall for children. 
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  Dear Friends, 
 
 
  
  As I write this on December 22 and stare January in the eye, and as Covid continues to affect many aspects  
  of our lives and our life together, I wonder what January will bring.  Will we be able to have our Annual  
  Meeting in person?  Hopefully.  Will we ever be able to burn our masks?  Maybe.  How will the pandemic  
  affect our ability to do the work of the church?  As much as we will let it.   
 
  I would like to offer three characteristics of Christ Church that will help us weather whatever storms are  
  ahead and will help us ride the waves of uncertainty Covid continues to provide. 
 

1. This parish is historically resilient and flexible.  Throughout the entire history of Christ Church (all 179   
    years) there have been challenges, some significant enough to threaten the future of the parish.  And yet    
    people have always come together to make a difference, trusted in God’s guidance and wisdom, and the  
    parish has ultimately flourished.   
2. We know we are better together!  While life may be overwhelming when we try to tackle our challenges  
    alone, when we come together to pray, sing, learn, and connect with each other and God, the burdens are   
    easier to carry.   
3. We have a “can-do” attitude.  The question is not whether or not we can do something but how we are  
    going to do it.  We may have to do things differently (see #1) or do new things rather than former things,  
    but we look for where God is at work and do the work God has given us to do. 

 

  So, we head into 2022 with lots of unknowns, but some things that never change.  We will keep putting one  
  foot in front of the other, together, trusting that God will lead us through whatever the future holds.  And we  
  will do the work God is calling us to do! 
 
  Blessings in this New Year, 
 
  Charlotte 
 

     Rector’s Reflections 

  Rector’s Contact Information: 
 

  Contact Charlotte by email at charlotte.reed@christchurchhudson.org, by phone in the church office: 330- 
  650-4359, or by cell phone: 937-925-5200 (before 9pm please, unless it’s an emergency). This number can  
  also be used for text messages. Please give your name so Charlotte knows who is texting.   

                                            

 

                       2022 Budget Forum Meeting 
 
 

    In preparation for the Annual Meeting on January 23, the 2022 Christ  
    Church budget will be presented to the parish on Sunday, January 16 at  
    9:15 a.m. in the Parish Hall.  This is a chance to see what our financial  
    resources are for the coming year, where they come from, and how they  
    are allocated.  Please bring your questions and join the Rector and War- 
    dens for this important conversation.     

mailto:charlotte.reed@christchurchhudson.org
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           WORDS AND WISDOM BOOK DISCUSSION 
 

                                January 26 at 8:00 p.m. on Zoom 
 

  Women of Christ Church and First Presbyterian are invited to join Sarah Bhatia 
  monthly for a book discussion. For the month of January, we will be discussing  
  The first half (books 1-3) of The Poisonwood Bible by Barbara Kingslover. This  
  is a story told by the wife and four daughters of Nathan Price, a fierce, evangelical 
  Baptist who takes his family and mission to the Belgian Congo in 1959. They carry  
  with them everything they believe they will need from home, but soon find that all 
  of it—from garden seeds to Scripture—is calamitously transformed on African soil.  
  What follows is a suspenseful epic of one family's tragic undoing and remarkable  
  reconstruction over the course of three decades in postcolonial Africa. Email Sarah 
  at sbhatia@christchurchhudson.org to sign up. 

 

            ZOOM  

       Compline  

   -back by popular request 
 

         January 4th & 18th      
              at 8:00 p.m. 
 

   Join either Robin or Charlotte on Zoom at 8pm on Tuesday,  
   January 4 & January 18 for this brief service of night time  
   prayer.  The link will be sent out in the Thursday eNews the  
   week before and again the morning of the service. 

     

            Monday Morning  
           Bible Study 
         
  Join us in the Parish Hall at 8:00 on  
  Monday mornings to look at the gospel reading for the upcom-
ing Sunday.  Everyone is welcome!  Contact Jim Lang at 
jglang00@gmail.com for more information.  

                                                                                 

 

                                             
 
 
 
 
       
                                                                                     

          
              January 6th 
       9:30 am in the Chapel 
               

  Once a month (typically the first  
  Thursday), a  healing service is  
  offered at 9:30 a.m. in the Chapel   
  for anyone who would like to ask  
  prayers for themselves or others.   
  The service includes Holy Eucha- 
  rist.  Join us for this quiet, yet pow- 
  erful service. 

 

        Save the Date!  Bishop John to Visit Christ Church on January 30. 
 

  The Rt. Rev. John Garba Danbinta will join us at Christ Church on Sunday, January 30 th.  Bishop John is  
  the Bishop of Gusau, one of the 10 dioceses within the Anglican Province of Kaduna (Nigeria).  In his 16  
  years as Bishop, he has never given up on his vision to bring a new school with a full curriculum to the  
  children of Gusau irrespective of their background, faith, or economic status. He also has been committed  
  to improving health care. Two American non-profits, the African Education Partnership (AEP) and Kateri  
  Medical Services have been formed to collaborate with Bishop John. Leaders in the Diocese of Ohio and  
  Connecticut, including parishioner Paul Frank, are working closely with Bishop John. Paul currently serves  
  as an Emeritus Board Member of AEP.  
 

  During his visit, Bishop John will share his story and the status of schools and clinics in Gusua, as well as 
  a perspective of the many challenges facing his flock and all the people of Gusau. Stay tuned for specific  
  details and save the date to spend time with Bishop John. 



4 

 
  

 

   
 
 
 
 

        Check out our website full of resources to help  
  develop your faith. There are resources for per 
  sonal and family faith formation as well as activi- 
  ties to engage in together to mark the holy days  
  and seasons. You can find it at: https:// ccehfaith 
  formation.weebly.com.  

 

FAITH FORMATION WEBSITE 

 

   CHILDREN’S CHAPEL 
 

   Children’s Chapel will be held the 1st and 3rd Sundays each month during the 10:30  
   service.  3-year-olds through 2nd Graders will join a leader during the Hymn of  
   Praise at the front of the church for a Montessori-based bible lesson and return  
   to their families at the Peace. 

           
 
   
 
 
 
 
 

    Families are invited to join us for a new worship and faith formation  
  experience. We will gather in Parish Hall at 9:00 am on the second  
  Sunday this month to worship together. We will then break into age- 
  groups to further explore the scripture of the day.  Families will have  
  the opportunity to discuss their learning with one another as well as  
  take turns setting up and leading in worship.  This service is meant for  
  families with children of all ages—including Middle School and High  
  School students. Masks are required and tables will be set for individ- 
  ual families to social distance.  Email Sarah for more information at 
  SBhatia@christchurchhudson.org  

 

    JANUARY CHRISTIAN EDUCATION CALENDAR 
 

   January 2nd  
• Service at 9:00. No Children’s Chapel.  
 

   January 9th  
• Family Table at 9:00 a.m. in the Parish Hall. 
 

   January 16th   
• Children’s Chapel during the 10:30 service. 
 

   January 23rd  
• Annual Meeting at 9:15. No Family Table. 

   January 30th   
• Children’s Chapel during the 10:30 service. 

                       FAMILY TABLE 

           January 9th at 9am in the Parish Hall 

             

                           EYC ON INSTAGRAM 
 

                  Follow Christ Church EYC’s Instagram @cceh_eyc for inspiration, reflections,   
                  & fun photo challenges! 

https://ccehfaithformation.weebly.com
https://ccehfaithformation.weebly.com
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      Photo credit:  Andrew Le 
 

  Greetings,  
 

  I always found it strange how in the secular world, Christmas music seems to start in November but then  
  stops the day after Christmas Day.  As Episcopalians following a liturgical season, we remember that the  
  Christmas season doesn’t just stop at Christmas Day, it continues on.  Technically in the church calendar, 
  the celebration of Christmas continues on until February 2nd with the Feast of the Presentation of Our Lord  
  in the Temple, sometimes referred to as the Purification of St. Mary the Virgin or Candlemas. 
 

  Candlemas receives its origins from Luke 2:22-40, particularly from The Song of Simeon “a light to lighten  
  the Gentiles and glory of your people Israel.” We start every Advent with the lighting of the Advent wreath  
  and it is fulfilled with the blessings of candles at Candlemas.  Why am I saying all of this?  Why should you  
  care?  Well, you don’t have to but if you’ve read this far then you’re at a good start!  We celebrate liturgical  
  seasons and the season of Christmas with its starting on Christmas Eve night, continues on for a month.   
  This Christmas season, enjoy your decorations and Christmas spirit up through Candlemas.  We celebrate  
  the birth of Jesus, that is cause for a month long celebration!   
 

  Blessings in Christ,  
 

  Mario 

Mario Buchanan, Director of Music and Organist 
mario.buchanan@christchurchhudson.org 

 

CHRISTIAN UNITY PRAYER SERVICE AND LUNCHEON - JANUARY 20 
 

   The annual Christian Unity Prayer Service and Luncheon is scheduled  
   for Thursday, January 20 at St. Mary Catholic Church in Hudson. The  
   ecumenical service, led by local clergy, begins at 10:00 AM.  It is  
   followed by a luncheon and guest speaker.  The service, traditionally  
   held during the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity, has the theme,  
   "We saw his star in the East, and we came to worship him” (Matthew  
    2:2).  Rev. Lawrence Jurcak if St. Mary’s Parish will give the sermon. 
 

   After the service, a box lunch will be served for ticket holders. The box  
   lunches are catered by Nosh’s of Hudson.  Ticket price is $15.00 per  
   person and may be obtained from Gretchen Green.  The reservation  
   deadline is January 9.  The prayer service is free and open to all; it  
   does not require a ticket to attend.  
 

   Our featured speaker after the luncheon is Rev. Nayiri Karjian, from  
   Living Water Association. An Armenian Christian born and raised in  
   Aleppo, Syria, she was educated in Beirut, Lebanon and received her  

    Master of Divinity degree from Lancaster Theological Seminary in Pennsylvania. Since her ordination in  
    1985 she has served UCC congregations in several cities throughout the United States. 
 

mailto:mario.buchanan@christchurchhudson.org
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                         Hudson Food Pantry-Laundry Detergent Collection 

  Rather than collect random items for the Food Pantry each month, the Christ  
 Church monthly offering is laundry detergent, which cannot be purchased  
 with government assistance (SNAP).  For January the Hudson Food Pantry 
 has requested 35 jugs of detergent by January 24 for this month’s distribution. 

 

  Jugs of laundry detergent can be left on the bench inside the parking lot door,  
  or if it is locked, they can be left outside the door.  Thank you for helping to 
  support the Hudson Food Pantry! 

    

      Sign Up Now for 2022 Altar Flowers! 
 

  The flower guild depends solely on donations from  
  parishioners to defray the cost of the flowers placed on  
  the altar each Sunday. The current cost of altar flowers  
  each week is $40 for the 8:00 Chapel service, $75 for the  
  10:30 Church service, or $115 for both. The sign-up sheet  
  for flowers is located on the wall in the coat room, or  
  you can call the office to sign up if you have a specific  
  date in mind. 

  
    Let’s continue the conversation!  Online Diversity and Inclusivity Discussion Group 
 

  Fr. John Judie, an African American Catholic priest from Louisville, KY is hosting a 7-week Diversity and   
  Inclusivity Multimedia Discussion Group via ZOOM.  Links to videos, podcasts, and readings for each 
  meeting will be provided.  Each week is independent, so you need not attend all sessions. Discussion leaders  
  will be Rev. John Judie, and Susan and Paul Sherman. 
 

  Start date: Thursday, Jan. 13, 2022 
  Time: 7:00 – 8:30PM 
  Register by email to:  sherman.paul@twc.com.   
  Zoom link and syllabus will then be provided. 
 

  Feel free to invite others! Contact Robin Woodberry for further  
  information at 330-506-6647. 

 

Congratulations Dennis  
on your Retirement! 

 
  We celebrated the retirement  
  of our Sexton, Dennis Hido,  
  at a luncheon on December  
  28. Thank you to all who  
  helped with and attended the  
  luncheon and to all who con- 
  tributed to the retirement gift  
  for Dennis. Best of luck to   
  Dennis!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  The Christmas Pageant Camel, stage  

 left, waits to make his grand entrance! 

mailto:sherman.paul@twc.com
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                       Christ Church Needs YOU! 
 

 The ministries of Christ Church depend on each one of us to  
  participate as we are able so that our worship is rich and our  
  ministries are vibrant. Please consider getting involved in one  
  of our ministries this year if you haven’t in the past, or signing  
  up for a new ministry if you have more time and would like to  
  try something new! Below are a few ministries that need addi- 
  tional help. A full ministry report will be available at the annual  
  meeting and future Communicants will feature information on     
  additional ministries. Thank you for all that you do!  

                                                       

  
 If you would like to host coffee hour one Sunday after the 10:30 service, please  
 go to https://tinyurl.com/CCCoffeeHour or call the church office to sign up.  Coffee  
 hour is a great time to get to know people new to Christ Church and reconnect  
 with those you haven’t seen for a while. The food offering can be simple and store  
 bought.  The new coffee maker is super simple to operate.  We are currently using  
 disposable cups because of Covid, but dishwasher lessons are available for anyone  
 who would like to learn.  There will be coffee hour after the 8am service only on  
 the first Sunday of each month and only if someone signs up. 

                                                               
                                                            At Christ Church, the Altar Guild is a vital ministry of “quiet service”.  It is an  
                                                            offering of time to prepare the altars for Sunday services as well as the many  
                                                            other special services through out the church year.  We encourage your  
                                                            participation in this important ministry and all are welcome. Contact Dot  
                                                            Lang at dalangtax@aol.com for further information. 

 

  Christ Church ushers are present at all Sunday services, as well as all  
  special services held at the church. They assist with the service by  
  handing out our service bulletins, seating worshipers, tending to  
  their special needs, collecting offerings, guiding worshippers during  
  communion, tidying and securing the church following each service.   
  Individuals, couples and families are welcome to serve as ushers.    
  For more information or to volunteer for this ministry contact Bob  
  Zuhl at robertzuhl@gmail.com. 

We are rebuilding our team of Christ Church acolytes!  If you are in 4th 
grade or older and would like to serve the church as a torchbearer or  
crucifer, please contact the church office at 330-650-4359 or email 
Charlotte at Chalotte.reed@christchurchhudson.org. Adults are also 
welcome to serve in this ministry.  Training and mentoring are provided! 

https://tinyurl.com/CCCoffeeHour
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   Why do you want to serve on the Christ Church vestry and what gifts do  
   you bring to the vestry? 
   Being invited to serve on the Vestry is an honor beyond imagining. My husband   
   and I only joined the Christ Church community at the beginning of COVID re 
   strictions and so this invitation is a matter of faith and trust. I can’t speak to any  
   special gifts, but I can offer a passion for sharing the gospel, an optimistic spirit, 
   a heart for service, and as a retiree, flexibility and time. I have had professional  
  experience as a teacher and member of a school administrative team. The Episco- 
  pal Church is the faith community of my youth and this feels like a continuation  
  of the “unbroken circle. 

 

What are your current involvements at Christ Church? 
   I spend time on the balcony many Sundays as a member of the media team.  
   My job is the camera operation for those attending the service online. I am a  
   regular Compline attendee and have participated in the periodic Theological  
   Reflections. I had hoped to be part of this year’s Education for Ministry and 
   am eager for it to take place next year. 
 

   What challenges do you see for Christ Church in the years ahead and what strengths does Christ   
   Church have to meet those challenges? 

 Some of the challenges facing Christ Church are not unique.  On a macro level, I suspect many churches   
 today will agree being relevant, and even more being vibrant and essential, is a tough mission in today’s  
 culture, especially when the Church has become political and when stands have pushed people away rather  
 than embracing them. I believe one of the most beautiful messages in our weekly communion service is  
 when Charlotte says (paraphrased), “This is God’s table, and wherever you are on your faith walk, you are  
 welcome here.” In a nutshell that should be our message, and I love the idea of being part of the team  
 figuring out how to share it with the world. 
 

 On a micro level, Christ Church is a victim of geography. Urban churches face their own particular chal- 
 lenges, but the community they long to serve is right on their doorstep – sometimes sleeping in their pews!   
 We can support programs financially, which is important. We can participate in regular activities, but they  
 are often a distance away. A challenge is to embrace and enlarge a community that is intergenerational and  
 diverse as we share God’s love with each other and beyond our walls and town boundaries. However, I am  
 mindful of a beautiful hymn, “People need the Lord,” and that means all people. Yes, the poor, the margin- 
 alized, the widows and orphans. The tax collectors and prostitutes. The slaves, women and children. But  
 also the fishermen, the rich young ruler, the leaders of the temple, the Roman centurian and even Pilate.  
 

 In my time of worship with the Christ Church community my husband Jack and I have been blessed mighti- 
 ly by the warmth, caring, encouragement, and grace offered by everyone we have met. THAT is our great- 
 est strength. Next is strong leadership, from our rector Charlotte, through past and present vestry and other  
 volunteers, to those of us eager to step up and join the throng. As long as there are people, there is church,  
 and there is mission – to proclaim the truth of the love of Jesus and live it out. As for the rest, we will all  
 figure it out together! 

                                     

                                            Christ Church 2022 Vestry Candidates 
 

                                                             This year’s Vestry Candidates are: 
 

                                                  Judy Brookhart, Tina Monreal, Jacob Phillips  
 

                                                                                  

               Each candidate was asked to answer the following questions.  Their responses are below. 
                

*  Why do you want to serve on the Christ Church vestry and what gifts do you bring to the vestry?  
*  What are your current involvements at Christ Church? 
*  What challenges do you see for Christ Church in the years ahead and what strengths does Christ  
    Church have to meet those challenges? 

Judy Brookhart 
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Why do you want to serve on the Christ Church vestry and what gifts do you bring? 

  Growing up Episcopalian, serving on the vestry was always something I had heard about but was almost  
  always done by elders of the Church. Mind you, as an 8-year-old kid, age 40 would have been considered  
  an elder, so here we are. Christ Church has given much to my family and me in the time that Allison and   
  I have been attending; from the friendships created, guidance given, wedding hosted, and sanity and fellow  
  ship granted in the dark days of the pandemic. I personally have been impressed by the flexibility of the  
  leadership guiding us through the rough seas of the past 2 years, and by all that has been accomplished  
  amidst it, including the success of the major construction project and sensible management of the budget.  
  Most of all, the growth and welcoming of new congregants into Christ Church, along with the active encour- 
  agement to be involved in Church life, is why I am here today.  
     

  I previously worked in government and politics (back when things were considerably less contentious than  
  they are today) and currently work in finance. These experiences have helped to mold me into a person who  
  likes to work toward building a consensus and who is goal-oriented while also keeping grounded and realis- 
  tic about what is possible. 
 

                                               Current Involvements at Christ Church 
    Currently, I am most visibly involved in the Christ Church Choir, which gives  
    me a creative and worship outlet that was previously much lacking in my life.  
    I also am involved in EfM, which I encourage anyone and everyone to do when  
    they find the time. Previously I was the Zoom Usher during the dark days of the  
    pandemic; I was both so blessed to do so and am also thankful it is no longer  
    necessary! 
 

    Challenges in the years ahead and strengths 
    The challenges Christ Church is facing are much the same as many other main- 
    line churches: largely, engaging new people while being mindful of existing  
    congregants. Hudson and the surrounding communities thankfully are adding  
    new people all the time, and ensuring that Christ Church is visible and welcome- 
    ing to them is vital to keeping the Church moving forward. I’m delighted to see  
    so many new people joining, especially young families, although we need to be  
    sure that our ministry continues to appeal to and positively impacts all ages.  

               Finally, we have a diverse congregation of many viewpoints, and being open  
                                                         minded and accepting is important. The strength of Christ Church in facing  
                                               future challenges lies in the people of the Church and our ongoing commitment  
                                               to displaying Christ’s love for all of us to the world. 

 

  Christ Church is such a gift to me, I’m humbled to be considered for a position 
  on the Vestry. I hope my decades of experience as administrator (retired) of our  
  Cathedral, and continued involvement in Diocese of Ohio affairs (Trustee,  
  Finance Committee, Parish Audit Team, Personnel Committee) bring a wider  
  church perspective to the table. 
 

  In the parish, I serve as an usher, Investment Committee member, ad hoc advisor  
  on various canonical compliance issues, and I’m finishing up as Building for  
  Community financial manager. 
 

  As we scrape and claw back into a post-pandemic World, I am in awe of God’s  
  abiding Love and Mercy. We at Christ Church are so fortunate to have a valiant, 
  noble rector in Charlotte Collins Reed, particularly as we face the macro and  
  micro challenges of this new world reality. With our inviting (and renovated) 
  spaces, plus renewed vigor of dedicated members, Christ Church is poised to  
  grow and be open to God’s wondrous possibilities.  

Tina Monreal 

Jacob Phillips 
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   It is an honor to be nominated to serve as a delegate from Christ Church to the  
   Diocesan Convention 2022. This is a tangible way for me to serve both our parish  
   and the Diocese of Ohio.  More importantly, this is an opportunity to witness God’s  
   Love in action as the convention will elect a Bishop Coadjutor who will become the  
   12th Bishop of Ohio. This leadership is crucial as we lay out a path to move forward.  
   We live in a world beset with challenges including a pandemic, racial and social in- 
   justice, and climate change. Our church, and our faith, provides a foundation of love  
   and security as we deal with these difficult and vexing problems. I am eager to repre- 
   sent Christ Church as we consider the important work of the Diocese for the coming  
   year and as we determine the best ways in which we can demonstrate God’s love for  
   the world, as both a parish and as a Diocese.  
 

                                                                                                                 Ellen Turner                                                                                                     

 

 
    
 

     I am honored to be asked to serve as a delegate to the 206th Convention of the  
     Diocese of Ohio. I am a lifelong Episcopalian and I have attended many conven- 
     tions, but have never served in this capacity. The work of this year’s convention  
     will be exciting and challenging all at the same time. We will be electing the 12th  
     Bishop of Ohio and we will continue our work as a diocese in the area of racial  
     justice. I look forward to the challenges. 
 

                                                                                                            RuthAnne Belton 

 
  It is through these labors that we all live into what it means to be part of a commun-    
  ity of faith. Its not about me, but how Christ moves through me through service.  
  We might sometimes be afraid and feel small in light of what we are asked to do  
  but its still work that needs to get done. Let Christ move through me. Thank you  
  for the opportunity and I will do my best.  
 

  If you want to go fast, go alone...  
  If you want to go far, go together…   (African proverb) 
                                                                                                          
  Yours in Christ, 
 

  Malcolm 

                 

                    Christ Church 2022 Convention Delegate Candidates 
 

                                                 This year’s Convention Delegate Candidates are: 
 

                                                RuthAnne Belton, Malcolm Robbie, Ellen Turner  
                                  
                   Each candidate was asked to answer the following question.  Their responses are below. 
 

   Why would you like to represent Christ Church at the 2022 Diocesan Convention? 

RuthAnne Belton 

Ellen Turner 

Malcolm Robbie 
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• The vestry met on Tuesday, December 14 at 6pm in the Chapel.  
The meeting began with Bible study and prayer. 

• Pam Zuhl, Sallie Bear, and Doug Harvey were thanked for their 
faithful service on the Christ Church vestry as this was their final 
meeting. 

• The vestry reviewed the mask policy for Sunday worship and  
    determined that the policy will stay the same through January.  

• The vestry reviewed the most up-to-date version of the 2022  
    budget and had an executive session at the end of the meeting to   
    discuss pay raises for the staff. 

• At the end of November, $71,000 in pledges was yet to be received 
for 2021. 

• Pam Zuhl reported that Judy Brookhart, Tina Monreal, and Jake 
Phillips have agreed to run for and serve on vestry. RuthAnne  

    Belton, Ellen Turner, and Malcolm Robbie have agreed to run for  
    and serve as our Diocesan Convention Delegates. 

• Charlotte will have been at Christ Church 6 years next May, which 
makes her eligible for a 12 week sabbatical per her letter of agree-
ment.  She plans to take June 6-September 5.  The Rev. Allan Bel-
ton will cover during Charlotte’s time away. 

• Based on the results of the Cottage Conversations, the following 
goals were set for 2022: 

  Continue to develop our middle school youth formation  
    program. 

  Developing our outreach in conjunction with the desire for  
    more fellowship 

  Further develop ways of communicating with the congrega- 
    tion and the community.  

  Vestry members will serve as liaisons to the goals, making   
     sure that progress is made. 

• The vestry approved the Rector’s housing allowance for 2022. 
 

The next vestry meeting is Tuesday, January 25 at 6pm.   

  December Vestry Meeting Highlights 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lindsay O’Sullivan ~ 1/2 
Galianna Jackson ~ 1/3 
Mae Kosanovich ~ 1/3 
Grace Andrews ~ 1/4 

Jeanne Vasu ~ 1/7 
Ashton Petro ~ 1/9 

Damon Cronkey ~ 1/10 
Jill Phipps ~ 1/10 

Katherine Zuhl ~ 1/12 
Marilyn Hansen ~ 1/13 
Brandon George ~ 1/14 

JoAnn Armstrong ~ 1/15 
Nan Ryerson~ 1/15 

Milan Kosanovich ~ 1/19 
Ted Mailey ~ 1/19 

Jenny Walvoord ~ 1/19 
Ed Gibson ~ 1/23 

Ashton Klespies ~ 1/23 
Allan Belton ~ 1/24 
Celine Agnor ~ 1/25 

Jan Hill ~ 1/26 
Kevin McKinny ~ 1/26 
Nicholas Petro ~ 1/27 

Ken Lowe ~ 1/27 
Christopher Haake ~ 1/28 
George Van Buren ~ 1/30 

Stephanie Ewing ~1/30 
Virginia Sommers ~ 1/31 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Don & Charlotte Reed ~ 1/2 
Ralph & Julie Weary ~ 1/7 

 
     Thank you to….         
 

 … our outgoing vestry members Pam Zuhl,   
      Sallie Bear, and Doug Harvey 
 … the children who participated in, and all  
      who helped with the Christmas pageant 
 … all who volunteered to help make  
      Restrooms for Runners a success 
 

…the Altar Guild for all their work preparing the church for our three 
    Christmas Eve services 
...the Flower Guild for the beautiful floral arrangements for Christmas 
...Mary Ann Switz and Richard Shirey for filling in for Mario on the 
    organ at the last minute on Christmas Eve 
...Sarah Fulytar and Janet Daniels for baking Christmas cookies for  
    our Al-Anon and AA groups 

 

FOR THE REC RD… 

  Deaths: Ed Sweeney, Shirley Veale 
  Baptisms: Sofia & Anabella Taylor Cavalcante 
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Clergy  
The Rev. Charlotte Collins Reed, Rector 
Charlotte.reed@christchurchhudson.org 
 

Affiliated Clergy  
The Rev. Allan Belton, Priest 
The Rev. Gretchen Green, Deacon  
 

Staff  
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Kathy.garber@christchurchhudson.org 
 

Mario Buchanan, Director of Music 
Mario.buchanan@christchurchhudson.org 
 

Sarah Bhatia, Director of Christian  
Education and Youth Ministry, 
Sbhatia@christchurchhudson.org 
 

Susie Vanaman, Parish Accountant 
Svanaman@christchurchhudson.org 
 

Dr. Robin Woodberry, Seminary Field  
Education Student 
robinw10@prodigy.net 
 

Teresa Venham, Housekeeping  
 
 
 

Vestry  
Pam Zuhl, Sr. Warden:  
zuhlfamily@aol.com 
 
Ann Kirk, Jr. Warden:  
kirkanpa@roadrunner.com 
 
Kathie Balcerzak 
Sallie Bear 
James Boazzo 
Tom Dukes 
Doug Harvey 
Mark Metoki 
George Murray 
Marilyn Hansen, Treasurer, ex officio  
Linda Irving, Clerk, ex officio  

Christ Church Hudson   
is a Parish of the  

Episcopal Diocese of Ohio  - 
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